
 It has officially been a year since I have come to Konan Junior High School, and 

it has been a very eventful year. I remember nervously introducing myself at the opening 

ceremony last year, and I was so nervous that I could barely think. After a year, I feel a 

lot more comfortable at the school, and a lot has changed. 

 

 This month we had our sports day! It was very sunny, so we were able to do all 

of the events. Last year, it rained on sports day, and we could only do half of the events, 

and the students couldn’t put up the decorations that they worked so hard on. I 

remember thinking that I have to stay another year to see what a real sports day is like. 

 Good job to everyone for working so hard on the decorations and practicing so 

much for all the events. Congratulations to the classes who won! To the classes who didn’t 

win this year, I hope you work hard and can get the trophy next year! 

 

 Right after sports day, we had to begin preparing for the second exams. I hope 

that all of the students were able to get the scores they wanted for the tests! If you want 

to practice English more, you can always ask me for help! 


